flamanna@eastgwillimbury.ca

Legal and Council Support Services

Deputy Clerk

905-478-4282 x1240



June 28, 2012

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) Attn: Monika Turner, Director of Policy 200 University Ave., Suite 801 Toronto, OntarioM5H 3C6

Dear Ms. Turner:

For your information and records, at its regular meeting held Monday, June 25, 2012, the Municipal Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury adopted the following resolution #C2012-326:

WHEREAS the Ministry of the Environment (M.O.E) is currently establishing guidelines for municipalities to use regarding the quality of fill imported to a receiving site;

AND WHEREAS this only partially addresses Council resolution C2011-476, passed Monday, November 21, 2011;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED that the Province, through the M.O.E., be requested to establish regulations and a Provincially regulated approval process to govern the quality of fill imported to a receiving site other than for the purpose of Brownfield redevelopment;

AND FURTHER, THAT the Clerk forward copies of this resolution and resolution C2011-476 to York-Simcoe MPP, Julia Munro, the Ministry of the Environment, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario and all Ontario Municipalities for their consideration and action.

Please find enclosed a letter dated December 6, 2011 addressed to AMO, which represents resolution C2011-476 originally passed by Council on November 21, 2011.

If you have any further questions feel free to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

Fernando Lamanna, BA Deputy Clerk Legal and Council Support Services

Cc: The Honourable Jim Bradley, Minister of the Environment Julia Munro, MPP, York-Simcoe

## DISCLAIMER

This material is provided under contract as a paid service by the originating organization and does not necessarily reflect the view or positions of the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), its subsidiary companies, officers, directors or agents.